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PCA Olympic Peninsula Region 2013  Event Calendar  

Event/Social Chair: Pete Fischer e-mail: specyoulater@hotmail.com or (360) 275-8811 

 

January 2013 
9

th
 ï 6:30P/7P ï Dinner/Member & Board Meeting at 

Bremerton Airport Diner 

25
th
 ï 7P Dinner at Massimo Italian Bar and Grill in Gig 

Harbor ï Pete Fischer 
 

February 2013 
13

th
 ï6P/7P ï Member & Board Meeting/Dinner at Wig 

Wam Pub in Gorst 

15
th
 ï March/April NorôWester Deadline 

16
th
 ï 9A ï Tour & Griotôs Garage Tech Session ï Bill 

Elwell 

23
rd
 ï 7P ï Movie Night at Brownsville Yacht Club 

 

March 2013 
10

th
 ï 2P ï 9

th
 Annual Chili Cookoff at Elwellôs in Gig 

Harbor 

16
th
 ï 2:30P  Tour/ St Patrickôs Day Beer Pairings Dinner 

 at Alderbrook Resort 

23
rd
 ï 5:00P ï Dinner/Member & Board Meeting at 

 7 Cedars Restaurant in Sequim 

24
th
 ï Arrive & Drive ï Brian Forde 

TBD ï Porsche Parade 2013 Registration Opens 

 

April 2013 
10

th
 ï 6P/7P ï Dinner/Member & Board Meeting 

15
th
 ï May/June NorôWester Deadline 

20
th
-  Social Dinner ï Cosmos ï Debbie Raphael 

21
st
 ï Arrive & Drive ï Brian Forde 

27
th
 ï LeMay Americaôs Car Museum Tour ï John James 

 

May 2013 
 4

th
-Tour/Tech Session- Roger Jobs Porsche- Bellingham 

5
th
 ï Arrive & Drive ï Brian Forde 7:30A Belfair 

8
th
 ï 6P/7:00P ï BBQ/Member Meeting ï Wigwam Pub 

18
th
 ï 8A ï Armed Forces Day Parade/Lunch at 

MAXRPM, Bremerton. 

31
st
-June 2

nd
 ï Long Weekend Tour to Oregon Coast ï 

Kevin Strilcov & Judy Berrian. 

 

June 2013 
12

th
 ï 6P/7P ï Dinner/Member Meeting 

15
th
 ï July/August NorôWester Deadline 

23
rd
 ï Arrive & Drive ï Brian Forde 

23-29
th
 PCA Parade in Traverse City, MI 

29th ï Tour to Sullyôs in Suquamish for Lunch ï Brett 

Burroughs 

July 2013 
5

th
-7

th
 ï 9A ï SOVREN Pacific NW Historics Races & 

Sat. Car Corral 

21st ï Sunday Drive ï Brian Forde 7:30A  Poulsbo 

McDonaldôs 

27th ï 6P ï Dinner/Member Meeting in Port Angeles ï 

David Meyers 

28th ï 11A  ï Porsches on the Pier in Port Angeles - 

Cecil White 

August 2013 
11

th
 ï 8:30A ï Cruz Port Orchard Car Show 

14
th

 ï 6P/7P ï Dinner/Member Meeting 

15
th

 ï September/October NorôWester Deadline 

18
th

 ï Sunday Drive ï Brian Forde 7:30A Gig Harbor 

McDonaldôs 

24
th

 ï 3P Tour 5P Dinner Lennardks  Boathouse 

Allyn waterfront Pete Fischer 

 

September 2013 
7

th
  ï 9A ï Bremerton Blackberry Festival Car Show 

11
th

 ï 6P/7P ï Dinner/Member Meeting at Airport Diner 

15
th

  ï Rally/Lunch ï Bill/Maryann Elwell  

21st  ï 10A ï Brownsville Appreciation Day Car Show 

22nd ï Final 2013 Sunday Drive ï Brian Forde 7:30A 

Port Townsend McDonaldôs to Port Ludlow. 

 

October 2013 
12

th
 ï5P/7:00P ï Dinner/ Annual Membership Meeting at 

7 Cedarôs Double Eagle Restaurant in Sequim. 

12
th

 ï 2013 Board/Chair Nominations Due 

15
th

 ï November/December NorôWester Deadline 

20th - 5:00P/6:00P OPR 10
th
 Anniversary Party  at 

Bay Street Bistro - Pete Fischer 

31
st
 ï Holiday Party Payment Due 

November 2013 
9th  

 
 ï 7P Social Dinner in Poulsbo  

13
th

 ï 6P/7P ï Dinner/Member Meeting at Bremerton 

Airport Diner on Hwy 3 

27
th

 ï 6P/7P ï Dinner/2013 Calendar Planning Meeting  

30
th

  ï 2013 Election Ballots Due 

 

December 2013 
1

st
 ï Silent Auction Donation Responses Due 

7
th

 ï 6:00P/7:00P ï Cocktail Hour/Holiday Party at 

Manresa Castle in Port Townsend. 

15
th

 ï January/February NorôWester Deadline 

mailto:specyoulater@hotmail.com


Board of Directors              Committee Chairs 
*President: Jon Wyman      *Membership: Kip Sparber       

 Jonathan911sc@hotmail.com                                                   Kipster86@yahoo.com                                                               

*Vice President: Brooks Hanford           *Social Events: Pete Fischer      

 Bhanford@earthlink .net                  Specyoulater@hotmail.com 

*Secretary: Linda Wyman                 *Webmaster: Brian Forde       

 Wymanlinda@gmail.com                    Opr-bri an@live.com              

*Treasurer: Maryann Elwell                       *Newsletter: Brian Forde      

 Maelwell@centruytel.net                                            Opr-brian@live.com                 

*Member @ Large: John James                                    *Goodie Store: Neil Green     

 Jcjcarrera@comcast.net                                                Nwgreen7@msn.com    

*Past President: Brian Forde                          *Technical: Alex Raphael            

 Opr-brian@live.com                   Alex@maxrpmmotorsports.com         

*PCA Zone 6 Rep: Dave Cooley                  *Speed Events: Jeff Smith         

 Mtcarrera@rennlist.net                        Jeff.smith16@concast.net 

 
     NorôWester is the official newsletter of the Olympic Peninsula Region of the Porsche Club of America and is published bimonthly in Bremerton, WA.  

Opinions expressed are those of the authors and do not necessarily constitute opinions of the Porsche Club of America, Olympic Peninsula Region, the Board 

of Directors, or the NorôWester Editor.  Articles and photographs by OPR members are encouraged and should be submitted to the NorôWester Editor, Brian 

Forde at opr-brian@live.com no later than the 15th of the month prior to publication.  

Classifieds (Auto Platz) are free for Olympic Peninsula Region members, must be Porsche related and typically run for two months.  Please send submissions 

to the NorôWester Editor. $20.00 fee for non-members. OPR Website can be viewed at http://www.opr-pca.org/.  Articles, photos, and classified ads are gladly 

accepted by Webmaster, Brian Forde at opr-brian@live.com.                             

  Commercial advertising is accepted at the following yearly rates, paid in advance.  Rates will be pro-rated based on six newsletter issues per year.  Checks 

should be made payable to ñOPR-PCAò and mailed to P.O. Box 3572, Silverdale, WA 98383-3572.  Ads may be submitted electronically (jpg, gif, tif, pdf) to 

editor. If your ad is larger than 10MB in size, then it must be submitted in printed format or on CD-ROM.  
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        From the President ï Jon Wyman 
It has been a great summer! By all reports the Oregon Coast Tour was great fun, we had 30+ cars at our charity 

event Porsches on the Pier this year, and, great attendance at our dinner the previous night at the Bushwacker Restaurant.  

At the end of June I attended Porsche Parade in Traverse City, Michigan for one day.  There were 1700 PCA attendees, 

nearly 800 cars, and 200 Porsches entered in the Concours.  Next year Parade will be in Monterey, CA.  Iôm certain there 

will be a large contingent from OPR attending.  My purpose in attending the first day of this yearôs Parade was to present 

our clubôs bid for ESCAPE 2015.   

 

For those of you unfamiliar with this event, there are two national PCA events every year.  The first is Parade, 

which is a weeklong gathering of the Porsche faithful, with concours, autocross, tours, etc.  The club alternates between 

east and west each year to allow more attendees the chance to participate.  ESCAPE is a more relaxed gathering, with 

none of the competition.  There are  some tours, golf, and a chance for folks to socialize.  It usually is a four day weekend 

event, starting on Thursday and ending on Sunday.  This year ESCAPE will be held in Los Angeles.  Our bid to hold the 

event in 2015 was for Bremerton, with tours on the Kitsap and Olympic Peninsulas, local golf, a show and shine, etc.  My 

presentation was to the 13 National Zone Reps that oversee groups of PCA regions.  Unfortunately, our region was not 

chosen to host this event in 2015.  The Nord Stern Region will be hosting it in the Black Hills of South Dakota.  

Congratulations to them! 

  

This is the 10
th
 anniversary of our region.  At our last board meeting and member dinner on August 14

th
 it was 

decided that we would have a special celebration of our tenth anniversary in conjunction with a tour and dinner to be 

planned by our social chair, Pete Fisher.  Watch your email for more information. 

  

With only a couple of months more of planned tours and drives we hope you will join us in the coming months.  

There is nothing like a spirited drive in your Porsche to put things back in perspective! 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

                         

   From the Treasurer ï Maryann Elwell  
Thanks to the generous donations of our members and the Porsches on the Pier Charity Car Show participants, we 

raised $1200 for the Captain Joseph House Foundation. Receipts for your tax deductible donation will be mailed to those 

who provided donations at Porsches on the Pier or if it is on your donation check. The organizationôs founder and 

Josephôs mother, Betsy Reed Schultz, and Darwin Geary who nominated the charity wanted to thank everyone who 

helped make our event a success.  Betsy stated that our donation will go a long way in helping them reach their goal to 

complete the project.   

 

Captain Joseph House Foundation provides a unique service, extending the continuum of care for military 

families who have lost a loved one and made the ultimate sacrifice. Founded to provide respite and educational support to 

the families of the Fallen, Captain Joseph House Foundation is a 501(C)(3) charitable organization.  In addition to 

providing a respite/retreat opportunity for families to heal and rebuild, Captain Joseph House Foundation will offer a 

modest scholarship program to assist children of the Fallen with post-high school educational expenses.  

 

Applications will be available from the Foundation office once the Captain Joseph House is operational.  Anyone 

wishing to make a donation can mail in a check to the Captain Joseph House Foundation at 1108 South Oak St., Port 

Angeles, WA  98362 or on-line at http://www.captainjosephhousefoundation.org/ and click on ñMake a Donationò. Any 

questions can be directed to Board Member Kathy Charlton at (360) 808-0206. 

 

THANK YOU SO  MUCH!!! THAT WILL REALLY HELP THIS IMPORTANT PROJECT MOVE AHEAD TO 

COMPLETION. I REALLY APPRECIATE OPR PCA's GENEROSITY, AND THANK EVERY OLYMPIC PENINSULA 

REGION PORSCHE CLUB MEMBER WHO PARTICIPATED AND MADE THIS HAPPEN!! I AM VERY PROUD OF OUR 

CLUB!!!!  - DARWIN GEAREY  

 
        5 
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RSvP - Ready Sett Participate by Pete Fischer 
    OPR Social/Event Chair e-mail Pete at Specyoulater@hotmail.com or (360) 275-8811 

September 2013 
11

th
 ï 6P/7P - Monthly Member Meeting and Dinner ï at The Airport Diner. 

14th ï VIP Party  ï at MAXRPM shop located at 2320 6th St, Bremerton, WA 98312.   

15
th
 ï 9:30A/noon - Rally/Lunch  ï The Elwellôs are putting on a fun gimmick rally around the Gig Harbor Peninsula.  

Meet at Sedgwick McDonalds (just off WA SR 16 - 233 Bravo Terrace SE, Port Orchard) at 9:30A for a 

drivers meeting.  Weôll end around noon at the newly remodeled Moctezumaôs Mexican Restaurant & Tequila 

Bar at 4628 Pt. Fosdick Dr. NW in Gig Harbor for lunch.  For more information and menus go to 

http://www.moctezumas.com/.  RSVP by 9/10/13 to Maryann Elwell at maelwell@centurytel.net or (253) 853-

4003. 

22
nd

 ï Final 2013 Sunday Drive ï 7:30 am Port Townsend McDonalds to the Fireside Restaurant at Port Ludlow. 

October 2013 
12

th
 ï 5:00P/6:00P ï Dinner/Annual Membership Meeting at 7 Cedarôs Double Eagle Steak & Seafood restaurant 

in Sequim.  Located at 1965 Woodcock Rd., Sequim, WA 98382, just west of downtown Sequim (not located 

at the casino).  RSvP for dinner to Pete Fischer by 10/1/13 at specyoulater@hotmail.com or call (360) 275-8811. 

12
th
 ï 2014 Board & Chair Nominations Due ï The following board positions are up for election: Vice President, 

Secretary, and Member at Large.  To nominate yourself or another member for a Board position, please notify 

our President, Jon Wyman, at jwyman@cascadiaint.com or (440) 463-1978 and Brett Burroughs our Election 

Committee Chair at dlburroughs@comcast.net or (360) 697-6309, so that ballots can be prepared and sent out. 

20
th
 ï 5:00P/6:00P OPR 10

th
 Anniversary Party at Bay Street Bistro in downtown Port Orchard.  Cocktail hour 

and appetizers at 5P with dinner around 6P. We will have lots of awesome raffle prizes!  The owner has agreed 

to reserve the entire restaurant for us, but we are limited to 50 people for dinner.  Must RSvP for dinner to Pete 

Fischer by 10/1/13 at specyoulater@hotmail.com or call (360) 275-8811.  If you have any photos you would 

like to share for the event, please provide to Maryann Elwell at maelwell@centurytel.net or (253) 853-4003. 

31
st
 ï Silent Auction Items Wanted ï Each year our club raises fund for a local charity at our Holiday Party via a 

Silent Auction. We are now seeking donations and request interested parties to contact Debbie Raphael by 

10/31/12 at draphael@copiersnw.com or phone (360) 340-1583. 

31
st
 ï Payment/RSVPs Due for Holiday Party ï See Dec 7

th
 for details on location and hotel reservations.  Must 

send in payment of $49 per person for dinner including tax & tip and $9 per person if you want dessert to 

OPR-PCA at P.O. Box 3572, Silverdale, WA 98383-3572.  Also provide meal choice (Prime Rib; Chicken 

Marsala; or Grilled Wild Salmon Piccata) for each person and if ordering dessert, include dessert choice 

(Carrot Cake, NY Cheesecake, or Chocolate Decadence Cake) to Maryann Elwell at maelwell@centurytel.net 

or (253) 853-4003. 
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November 2013 
9th  

 
 ï 7P Social Dinner in Poulsbo  

13
th
 ï 6P/7P ï Dinner/Member Meeting at Bremerton Airport Diner on Hwy 3 

27
th
 ï 6P/7P ï Dinner/2013 Calendar Planning Meeting  

30
th
 ï 2013 Election Ballots Due ï Be sure to cast your vote and turn in your election ballot to Brett Burroughs.  Can 

alternatively e-mail him at dlburroughs@comcast.net or mail to him at 17024 Scandia Ct. NW, Poulsbo, WA 

98370. 

December 2013 
7

th
 ï 6:00P/7:00P ï Cocktail Hour/Holiday Party at Manresa Castle in Port Townsend.  We will have a sit down 

dinner at $49/person plus optional dessert at $9/person, including tax & tip. See details under Oct 31
st
 for meal 

choices and payment due. Our party is in a private banquet room with a no host bar and parking on site.  We 

will have a silent auction to raise money for the clubôs charity and of course present the member participation 

awards and to announce the 2014 Board of Directors.  Back by popular demand is our famous gift exchange.  

If you wish to participate, men should bring a gift for a man and women should bring a gift for woman priced 

around $15-$20 and mark if for a Man or Woman. To book rooms at the Manresa Castle call (800) 732-1281 

or (360) 385-5750.  Be sure to mention that you are with the Porsche Club to get your $50 discount.  Regular 

rates are listed at http://www.manresacastle.com/rates.html.  A few rooms have a bathroom across the hall, 

although it is assigned just to that room, youôll have robes in your room, and youôll need your room key to 

unlock the door.  If you want a room with and ensuite bathroom, be sure to mention that. 

15
th
 ï January/February NorôWester Deadline ï Please get ads, articles and photos to Brian Forde at  

opr-brian@live.com. 
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 As we begin to celebrate our regionôs 10
th
 anniversary, a bit of history of PCA and our own OPR--Editor   

             
 

 A History of the Porsche Club of America - Courtesy PCA.ORG 

    Bill Sholar was a commercial artist in the 

Washington, D.C. area in the early 1950s.  He also was 

an admirer of well-designed automobiles, and thus 

purchased his first Porsche, a 1953 356 Coupe.  As time 

passed, Bill met other Porsches on the road, always 

blinking his headlights in silent greeting.   

 

       

     By late 1954, Bill was convinced that a more 

personal meeting would be appropriate with other 

Porsche owners to discuss the positive and, the well, ah, 

not-so-positive aspects of driving the infrequently 

encountered marque.  Following a first gathering 

February 8, 1955 at the Sholar house, several Porsche 

owners occasionally got together that spring and summer 

to share knowledge about the unique cars they drove.  

Eventually they decided to start a club.  

     A brief paragraph in the August 1955 issue of Sports 

Car Illustrated informed readers that a Porsche club was 

being formed in the United States; all inquiries were 

directed to Bill Sholar's attention.  Additionally, the 

Porsche factory was petitioned for recognition of the 

proposed club.  Unofficially referring to themselves as 

ñthe gripe groupò, they officially titled the new 

organization the Porsche Club of America, and held their 

first business meeting on September 13, 1955, at 

Blackie's Grille in Washington, D.C. Thirteen 

prospective members showed up, but one had to 

reluctantly be asked to leave when she revealed that she 

owned not a Porsche, but a Volkswagen, which didn't 

qualify under the Club Bylaws, which remain in effect 

today.  

     Those in attendance at that first meeting were Bill 

Sholar, Karl Grimm, Peter Pearman, Ken Twigg, Frank 

Beckett, Gamble Mann, Fred Schulenburg, Bob Flick,                        

Bob Elliott, Ray Pitts, Harvey Brown, and Don Carr. 

Sholar was elected President and a press release was sent 

to the factory magazine, Christophorus, introducing the 

Porsche Club of America to other Porsche enthusiasts.  

Word spread, and the 189 Porsche drivers who joined by 

January 31, 1956 were designated as ñcharter membersò 

of the Porsche Club of America. 

     As more and more members joined outside the 

Washington, D.C. area, Regions were formed in other 

communities.  The original Washington, D.C. group 

eventually became Potomac Region, which remained the 

hub of activities.  First appearing in December 1955, the 

Club's monthly magazine Porsche Panorama, kept all 

members, nearby and remote, appraised of the latest 

technical information, factory news and events planned. 

      Early in 1956, Potomac Region arranged the first 

ñPorsche Paradeò as a gathering of all PCA members, 

and a blanket invitation was extended to all PCAers.  

Held at the Washingtonian Motel in Gaithersburg, 

Maryland from August 29 through September 1, 1956, 

this first national convention drew 64 PCA members.  

Apart from a rally, a gymkhana and technical tips from 

the factory service reps present, there was plenty of time 

for socializing and pit talk.  Living up to its name, this 

Parade (and several others later) featured an actual 

parade of Porsches through local streets. Thus, the name 

ñParadeò became the name for this annual convention of 

PCA members.    

        

    

                                                       

       By the time of the second Parade, there were 550 

members in 21 Regions, mostly in the eastern U.S. 



Besides including a Concours d'Elegance for the first 

time, this 1957 Parade saw the first national officers 

elected from outside the founding Region, starting a 

trend that developed the club into a truly nationwide and, 

later, international organization. 

  

      These early days always saw a group of PCA 

members at local and national sports car races.  Many 

PCAers who spent weekends racing their Porsches came 

out as winners; Such drivers as Art Bunker, Bob 

Holbert, Lake Underwood and Charlie Wallace were 

beginning to develop Porsche's ñgiant killerò reputation 

in this country. With Max Bunnell as President, the 1958 

Parade moved to New York State. That year also saw 

Sholar come up with something new for PCA members: 

a trip to the Porsche factory in Stuttgart.  Eighty-one 

members made that first ñTreffenò (the German word for 

ñmeetingò) aboard a prop-driven Lufthansa Super 

Constellation, arriving to a welcome from not only the 

factory, but also many of the German Porsche Clubs.  

The Treffen® presented the attractive option of taking 

delivery of a new Porsche at the factory, a tradition that 

is still available today.  In October of that same year, 

Sholar was appointed PCA's Executive Secretary, a job 

he held until 1962, running the day-to-day operations of 

the Club with the help of a part-time secretary. 

 

     The Parade moved west for the first time when Rocky 

Mountain Region hosted the 1960 Parade in Aspen, 

Colorado.  This event featured Dr. Ferry Porsche's first 

appearance at a Parade.  Early in 1961 PCA appointed 

its first committee chairman to develop the Club's 

activities even further and to coordinate activities at the 

Parade.  This proved to be a great asset to the club, as 

over 250 PCAers attended the Sixth Parade.  After only 

six years, PCA had earned the reputation as one of the 

best sports car clubs in the world. 

 

     In 1963 Sholar moved to a new position with Porsche 

of America Corporation, the U. S. importer.  Before he 

did so, PCA's founder recommended his secretary, Jane 

Nestlerode, as his replacement as Executive Secretary.  

Until her retirement in 1980, Jane became synonymous 

with PCA National, running the office out of her home 

and serving the needs of a membership that grew over 

800% during her tenure. Charter PCAer Ken Twigg was 

elected President in 1963 and PCA membership reached 

2000 for the first time.  The 1963 Treffen saw 40 

PCAers take delivery of a car at the factory.        

Through the mid-1960s PCA racers continued to provide 

Porsche with SCCA victories, as Bruce Jennings, charter 

PCAer Don Wester, Bert Everett, Joe Buzzetta and 

others carried the Porsche banner into winners' circles 

across America in cars ranging from the ever-

competitive Speedster to the more exotic Spyders, 904, 

and 906.  Regions were not confined to the continental 

U.S. as Hawaii Region formed in 1959, and Germany 

Region in 1963.  In 1980, Jane Nestlerode transferred 

the Executive Secretary position to her assistant, Ruth 

Harte, who continued to run the Club superbly from the 

basement of her Alexandria, Virginia home, until a year 

before her retirement, when PCA relocated to a business 

address in Springfield, Virginia. 

             

     Although each Region held a wide variety of events 

and meetings, the Parade became the pinnacle of PCA 

activity and the focal point for friendships among far-

flung Porsche enthusiasts.  By the late 1960s, a typical 

Porsche Parade kept 500 entrants busy for an entire 

week, not to mention time spent in preparation and 

travel. Classes in speed events and Concours were 

expanded as the Club's focus shifted to include new 

Porsche types such as the 911 and its many derivatives.  

The Parade rally offered classes for both equipped and 

unequipped cars.  

             

     PCA has experienced an unparalleled growth, not 

only in members, but in the quality of its events and 

services. Today PCA serves more than 58,000 families, 

with over 100,000 members, in 139 local Regions, 

making it the largest single marque club in the world. 

PCA Concours standards are second to none.  Multiple 

national committees help members with technical 

problems, insurance valuations, event safety, public 

relations and Region newsletters. Activities today range 

from autocrossing, rallying, Concours, and socializing, 

to growing interests in touring, restoration, Porsche 

history, and PCA Club Racing.  A revised ñTreffenò 

now allows a PCA member to visit the factory, the new 

Porsche Museum, and areas around Stuttgart or Leipzig, 

Germany, and the R&D units at Weissach.  

 

     The Club functions like a finely-tuned Porsche. One 

of the objectives stated in PCA's Bylaws is to promote 

the enjoyment and sharing of goodwill and fellowship 

engendered by owning a Porsche.  As the saying goes, 

ñIt's not the cars, it's the peopleéò . 



    The Far Siders ï Bill Elwell  (OPR-PCA.ORG)  

Where did this bunch of folks we call the Olympic Peninsula Region (OPR) Porsche Club come from?  The 

obvious answer is that this group split from within the Pacific Northwest Region Porsche Club.  But if the answer were 

that simple then there wouldn't be much use in creating this page would there? 

  Most of us are familiar with the geographic layout of Puget Sound region.  One way to look at it is to divide the 

region into two parts.  The eastern part would include Everett, Kirkland, Bellevue, Seattle, Renton, Federal Way, Tacoma, 

...  You get the picture, all the stuff on the east side of the Puget Sound.  The western part would include the area from 

Port Angeles and Port Townsend down through Bremerton all the way to Gig Harbor.  Pretty simple right? 

  

The Pacific Northwest Region (PNWR) Porsche Club originally included members in both the eastern and 

western parts of the sound.  Knowing the area as I'm sure you do, you know that driving from one side of the Sound to the 

other involves either a ferry ride, a trip across the Tacoma Narrows Bridge, or a long trek down to Olympia. 

  

The majority of PNWR's members live on the east side and it makes sense that the majority of the club events are 

held there as well.  But back in the 2003 an interesting thing was happening.  There was a group of 10 - 15 families that 

lived on the west side of the sound and they seemed to show up at nearly all of the PNWR events.  I'm told that this group 

became known as "The Far Siders". 

  

By now, you can see where this is going.  The Far Siders had to make a trip of an hour or more each way to get to 

events.  Take the length of time for the event and tack on a couple hours of commute and you have a long day.  The Far 

Siders started organizing events of their own on the west side of the sound. (you could say, the better half...)  As the Far 

Siders grew in number it became clear that there were a sizable number of Porsche owners on the west side.  This was 

what initiated the process of forming a new region in the Porsche Club of America. 

  

Thanks to the efforts of Alex Raphael, Randy Baisden, Gary Hoskins, Gloria Mellon, Brett Burroughs, and others, 

a new region of the Porsche Club of America was formed.  Our little region grows stronger every day.  As more people 

move to the west side of the sound the number of Porsche owners grows and our club grows too.  We've experienced the 

growing pains that I'm sure all clubs go through.  But slowly with the help of charter members and new faces as well, we 

are growing the size of the club and the base of experience required to keep an operation like this in business. 

 

 So let's wrap this up with a request: 

*If you're reading this and you aren't a member already, come join the Porsche Club of America.      

*If you're a member of the Pacific Northwest region but you live on the west side of the sound and you want to 

 join the fun over here, drop a line to our membership chair who can help you get on the right track.   

 *Finally, if you're already a member of the Olympic Peninsula Region, we would love to see you at our next 

 event. 

Thanks for reading and we'll see you out on the road. 
 

               
   



               The Road to Sullyôs ï Brian Forde 

 
 Our warm June sunshine brought out an eclectic group of Porsche club members for a tour to Sullyôs Bistro in 

Suquamish where indoor and outdoor dining made for a great time. Our tour began in Poulsbo and we weaved our way 

over the Hood Canal Bridge and along the Coyle/Thorndyke roads towards Quilcene and back across the Hood Canal to 

thread along some of the best roads in North Kitsap to Sullyôs Bistro in Suquamish for lunch. Afterwards a number of us 

meandered the few blocks to visit Bruce Goodrich and his wife at their scenic nearby home to see to progress made to 

their 356 coupe.  

 A special Thanks goes to Brett Burroughs for making this day a slice of Porsche heaven.  
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